

WESTERN ROAD C.P.SCHOOL

Southover High Street Lewes, East Sussex BN7 1JB Telephone: 01273 473013

Fax: 01273 470233

Headteacher: Matthew Montebello

Newsletter — Friday, 9th March 2018 Issue No: 10

http://www.westernroad.e-sussex.sch.uk

Dear Parents and Carers,

Pictures from Tuesday, 26th February - fun in the snow!



Anti-Bullying Workshops

Anti-bullying workshops for Key Stage Two took place last week. The children responded very positively to the presentations and teachers have carried out follow-up work with their classes.

Safe-Guarding Children at Western Road Community Primary School: At Western Road Community Primary, all staff take safeguarding children very seriously. All staff have been trained in Safeguarding and Child Protection. If you have any concerns about a child's well-being, bullying or e-safety, please contact the Designated Teachers for Child Protection: Mr Montebello, Mr Paterson and Mrs Wooler.

World Book Day

This week we have celebrated World Book Day with a range of activities throughout the school. Thank you to everyone who participated in the book swap and we hope you enjoy spending your £1 book token. The children and staff looked fantastic in their costumes. Thank you to Mrs Wilson for organising this wonderful event.

Work Sharing Afternoons

Thank you to everyone who was able attend the Work Sharing afternoons earlier this term. We were delighted to welcome so many of you into the classrooms to see your children's work and take part in activities. We will hold another work sharing afternoon in Term Six.

Online Safety Week

Thank you to those of you who were able to attend the Online Workshop with Andrew Gunn, a leading Online Safety Consultant in East Sussex, on the importance of online safety and awareness. If you would like any further information on how to ensure your children are safe when using the internet, please do not hesitate to contact the school.

Parents' Evenings

It was lovely to see so many people at our Parents' Evenings this week. We hope you found them informative and helpful. If you were unable to attend but would like to discuss your child's progress with their class teacher, please contact the school to make an alternative appointment.

Mindfulness Twilight Workshop

On Wednesday, 21st March the school will be hosting the second mindfulness workshop for staff. The session will last from 4pm to 6pm and parents are welcome to attend for a fee of £3.00. If you would like to attend the workshop, please notify the school by Friday, 16th March at the latest to book your place because the providers need to know how many are likely to attend in advance as they may need to bring additional trainers. Please send £3.00 in a sealed envelope to the school office, marked FAO the Bursar, Mindfulness Workshop and with your name. Please note, the workshop is for adults only and unfortunately we are not able to offer crèche facilities.

FOWR Summer Fair

The school would love to put on a Summer Fair and Saturday, 30th June has been identified as a potential date. In order to plan this event we need to be certain that at least ten - twelve parents could help set up and run activities on the day. We also need to have at least four parents who would be willing to plan and organise the event (a Summer Fair Committee). If you feel you are able to commit to helping with this event, please come into school, or email the School Office, and let Mrs Winter know by Monday, 26th March. If we do not receive enough offers of support by this date it may be necessary to cancel the Summer Fair and consider planning an alternative, smaller-scale event, perhaps at a different time. I do understand how busy parents are, but hope that enough people will be able to offer their support as this is always such a lovely occasion.

<u>Art</u>

We would love to set up a group of parents/carers who would be willing to come in to school on a regular basis to lead art projects with the children. We will be holding a meeting for any parents who may be interested in supporting the school in this way at 3.30pm on Tuesday, 17th April in the School Library. Please contact Mrs Winter in the School Office to let us know if you are able to attend (01273 473013 or office@westernroad.e-sussex.sch.uk).

Reminder

If your child uses any form of medication, for example inhalers, please speak with Mrs Winter in the School Office (01273 473013 or office@westernroad.e-sussex.sch.uk) as a form needs to be completed, even for self-medication of inhalers.

Celebration Assembly

Congratulations to the following children for being awarded the Headteacher's Cup and certificate:



Ethan, Joseph, Millie and Kit



Daniel, Lexie, Jesse and Georgie



Iris, Woody, Tam and Amelie



Aisha, Lexie and Sholto

Term Four Events

Friday, 9th March 9.15am

Wednesday, 14th March (noon to midnight)

Friday, 16th March 9.15am

Week beginning 19th March

Wednesday, 21st March 4.00pm to 6.00pm

Thursday, 22nd March 2.00pm – 3.00pm

Monday, 26th March 3.45pm

Thursday, 29th March 2.00pm – 3.00pm

INSET day 2018: Monday, 4th June 2018

Year Five Assembly to Parents and Carers

Voice In A Million (Wembly Arena with School Choir)

Celebration Assembly

Science Week

Second Mindfulness Workshop (see above)

Science Week display in the Hall

FOWR AGM (in School Library)

Voice In A Million performance to parents